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B. Engineering Consultant Project Distribution 

 
At the request of the Board, President Crews provided a Memo to the Board regarding 
this item.  She also stated that two of the three engineering consulting firms, AVCON 
and ATKINS, contracts expire September 31, 2016.  A RFQ will be conducted in August 
and brought up at the July meeting for authorization.  There needs to be discussion 
regarding the formation of the Committee.  Typically it consists of staff with one board 
member followed by a short list that is brought to the Board for presentation.  Board 
Director Miller will be the board member to sit in on this committee. 
  

C. Strategic Plan Presentation & Review 
 
Chairman Ioppolo informed the Board that initially the Strategic Plan was discussed in 
context with President Crews’ employment agreement to measure her performance.   
 
President Crews presented the draft Strategic Plan for review and comment. 
 
Board Director Slattery stated that of the 25 items highlighted in the plan, 4-5 higher 
level items be identified to help judge the effectiveness of President Crews.  He 
requested his fellow Board Directors help choose these by the end of the summer.   
 
Chairman Ioppolo stated the Budget Work session will correlate with making these 
choices and encouraged the Board to revisit the plan and Budget Presentation prior to 
the Budget Meeting.   

 
D. Approval of Lease #2016-10 with SOIA Hospitality, LLC 

 
Brett Renton distributed amended copies to the Board regarding the hotel lease.  He 
noted the only substantive changes as: 1) the effective date was changed to June 7, 
2016; 2) the rent commencement date of January 1, 2018 was pushed back one 
month; 3) letter of credit required in lieu of personal guaranty; 4) the memorandum of 
lease; 5) Exhibit A will have a broader 6.5 acre description to be amended when the 
final site is approved, and 6) the timeline.   
 
President Crews made the Board aware SOIA Hospitality has agreed to work to 
coordinate efforts with UCF, Seminole State and Seminole County Schools hospitality 
programs to develop an internship program.  It is embodied in the lease, and they are 
making a good faith effort to accomplish this.  

 

Motion by Board Director Green, seconded by Board Director Smith, to approve the 
lease and amendment of Lease #2016-10 with SOIA Hospitality, LLC. Vote taken, none 
opposed. Motion passed.  

 
15. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 

Amy Holloway complimented the Board and the process. 






